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Reflecting on a Successful Start to the Year 
As we approach the end of September, it's a great moment to pause
and reflect on the exciting and successful start we've had. From the
energy of our clubs to the dedication shown in academic preparation,
the first few weeks have truly set a positive tone for the year ahead. 

A Huge Thank You to Our Volunteer Drivers 
We’d like to extend our heartfelt thanks to our amazing volunteer

drivers – Nicola Williams, Lisa Williams and Clare Scrimshaw - who
have helped make the Swallows gym transportation a smooth

operation. Also, thank you to Jo Kettle who stepped in at the last
minute to drive the minibus for the first time to make the Eagle

Owls’ farm trip possible. Without your time, generosity, and support,
these enriching experiences wouldn’t happen. Your contribution means
so much to both the staff and the children. Thank you for going the

extra mile—quite literally! 
Wishing Mrs. Linda May a Happy Retirement 

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks and warmest wishes to
Mrs. Linda May as she officially stepped into retirement on Thursday. 
Mrs. May gave us wonderful support and leadership to Garras School
in her role as Executive Head, and her dedication, wisdom, and care has

made a lasting impact on our whole school community. 
To mark this special occasion, some of our children travelled to

Trannack School to present her with a card on behalf of the pupils at
Garras. They also performed Spike Milligan's poem 'ABC' – a lovely and

fitting tribute to someone who has given so much to children's
education. 

Thank you, Mrs. May, for everything. We wish you all the very best for
a happy, healthy, and well-deserved retirement! 



BARN OWLS
This week in Barn Owls,  

The reception children learnt the new phonemes ‘i,n,m d’.
They have been very focused on how to form these
letters and have even had a go at forming some

numbers too. 
The year 1s have been creating Pixies of Peace promise

tokens ready to sell in our Peace Emporium.  
In art, we have been exploring different types of lines and
how some lines can be joined together to create organic

shapes.  
The whole class have started their guided reading this

week in small groups. They have taken these books home
to share with their grown-ups. This will encourage fluency

and help build their confidence with reading.  Please
ensure these books stay in their bookbags as they are

used daily.  
The year 1 children have also had a go at logging into the
Chromebook with their own personal school log ins and

exploring how a Chromebook works.  
In their PE session they have been developing teamwork,
using the outdoor parachute and organising themselves

into groups of a certain amount.  
If you have any questions or queries, do not hesitate to

ask us on the gate at drop off or pick up. 
Thank you for your continued support and have a lovely

and restful weekend. 
Barn Owls Team 



HAWK OWLS
In literacy, we've just wrapped up our exploration of
the book Peace on Earth, and as a fantastic way to

celebrate, the whole school came together for a
wonderful 'Charter Party'! It was a lovely occasion to

reflect on our learning and the end of the unit.
We’ve now embarked on our next adventure

reading the book Jim, A Cautionary Tale. The children
have begun this unit by crafting warning posters
using conditional sentences and also writing a
tannoy announcement to advise Jim against

breaking the rules! 
In guided reading, we’re still immersed in The Great
Chocoplot and have recently unearthed the alarming

news that all chocolate is set to run out in just a
few days! We've met some quirky characters so

far, like the scatty Mr Tatterly and our ever-curious,
nosey neighbour, Mrs Bunstable. 

This week in art, the children had a great time
exploring textures by creating rubbings of various

materials on the playground. Thankfully, the
weather was on our side, allowing us to enjoy the

outdoors! 
Continuing with ‘Light’ in science, Hawk our

investigated which materials would be best to
protect our eyes for a pair of sunglasses.  

Swallows gym has been a highlight for the class
this term and their instructor Eddy said he was
extremely impressed with their rapid progress so
far with excellent behaviour and listening skills! 

A reminder that our trips to Helston Museum and
Porthcurno Telegraph Museum are scheduled for

next week. Please ensure that trip forms are if you
haven’t done so already. Additionally, parents are

requested to use Arbor to indicate transport
preferences. Thank you! 



EAGLE OWLS
  

This week in Eagle Owls, we went an
incredible trip to Treworgie Farm. This was

as part of our Geography unit “Where
does our energy come from?” We had
already discussed what energy sources
there and then looked at what the farm
used. We examined the solar panels that
were used to power lots of the fans and
refrigerators for keeping the milk cool

until it was collected by Roddas. After a bit
of a walk through the maize field, we also
looked at the wind turbine and explored
why that had been chosen as a method
for creating energy. The farm also uses
geothermal energy to heat the houses

which linked nicely with our Science work
on states of matter!  

Eloise also brought in her prize-winning
sketch of a pig that she completed for a

ploughing match competition.



Congratulations to:
Beatrice

Joff
Harvey
Sophia
Cerys

New members of the
exclusive 11 club in

Maths

Pen Licence

Congratulations
to:

Lyra
Poppy
Ava

Byron
Coco

CELEBRATION!
J‌o‌i‌n‌ ‌t‌h‌e‌



REMINDERS

INSET DAYS
Mon 3  November 2025rd

Monday 5  January 2026th

Mon 23  February 2026rd

Friday 8  May 2026th

Monday 22  June 2026nd

Thursday 23  July 2026rd

PE & GYM
DAYS

Barn Owls 
Gymnastics - Thursday
PE - Friday

Hawk Owls
Gymnastics - Thursday 
PE - Friday

Eagle Owls
Gymnastics - Monday
PE - Friday

ATTENDANCE
Barn Owls 98.83%

Hawk Owls 97.22%

Eagle Owls 98.4%

Whole school 99.11%

Cross Country Dates

Y5/6 Football Tournament Dates



Mon 29  Septemberth Eagle Owls Gymnastic
Hawk Owls Helston Museum trip

Tue 30  Septemberth Sailing 4pm to 6pm

Wed 1  Octoberst Hawk Owls Porthcurno Trip
SATS Club 3.15pm to 4.15pm

Thurs 2  Octobernd Barn Owls and Hawk Owls Gymnastic

Mon 6  Octoberth Eagle Owls Gymnastic
Y5/6 Football 3.45pm to 5pm

Tue 7  Octoberth Sailing 4pm to 6pm
KS1/KS2 Cross Country 4pm Mullion School

Wed 8  Octoberth SATS Club 3.15pm to 4.15pm

Thurs 9  Octoberth Barn Owls and Hawk Owls Gymnastic

Friday 17  Octoberth Harvest Festival

Mon 3  Novemberrd Inset day. School closed 

Friday 12  Decemberth Christmas Play

Friday 19  Decemberth Christingle
Last day of Term

DIARY DATES



Garras Notice Board

Please use the Absence Request form for your child absence. You
can find the form on the school website 

https://croftymat.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Crofty-Leave-of-
Absence-Holiday-Exceptional-Circumstances-request-form.pdf

A kind reminder to not park on the zig-zag yellow line by the school
area and on the yellow double lines by the roundabout during school

drop off and pick up hours. 

The school is selling honey kindly donated by Isaac’s Dad.
It’s £10 a jar and the amount raised will be donated to Frogs.

Thank you for your support!

We are looking for 2 volunteers who can drive and stay with Hawk Owls
children during the Helston Museum trip Monday 29  September from

8.30am to 12.30pm. 
th






